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NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Annual General Meeting of Harrington Bowling Club Limited (ACN 
001 040 311) will be held on Saturday August 26, 2023 in the Auditorium of the registered office of the 
Club, 50 Beach Street Harrington NSW at 9.30 am. 

AGENDA

1. To confirm the minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 20th August 2022.
2. Consideration of the Annual Review by the Chairman of Directors and General Manager.
3. Consideration of the Financial Report, Directors Report, Auditors Report and Statutory Statement(s) 
    of the financial year ended 31st May 2023.
4. To consider and if thought fit pass the following ordinary resolutions:

First Ordinary Resolution

That the members hereby approve that the Club’s Board of Directors shall be entitled to receive the 
following benefits for the twelve (12) month period preceding the 2024 Annual General Meeting and the 
members further acknowledge that these benefits are limited to $20,000 in total and are only available 
to those members who are elected to the Club’s Board of Directors.
•  Reasonable meals and refreshments for each Director of the Club at Board and committee meetings
•  Reasonable costs or expenses of attending functions whilst representing the Club (with partners 
    where appropriate) or in undertaking such other duties as may be approved from time to time by the 
    Board.
• Reasonable costs or expenses in relation to the professional development of Directors of the Club, 
    including (but not limited to):
 o  Attending meetings of Associations of which the Club is a member or Directors of the Club are 
     members.
 o Attending conferences, seminars, lectures, trade displays, organised study tours, fact finding 
     tours and other similar events anywhere in New South Wales and the Clubs NSW annual 
     conference as may be determined by the Board from time to time.
 o  Attending other Registered Club’s or gaming venues for the purpose of observing their facilities 
     and methods operations.

Second Ordinary Resolution

That pursuant to section 10(6)(b) of the Registered Clubs Act, the members hereby approve that the 
payment of the following honorariums inclusive of any applicable superannuation guarantee levy for the 
Club’s Board of Directors for the twelve (12) month period preceding the 2024 Annual General Meeting:



 Chairman         $6,000.00
 Treasurer           $5,000.00
 Vice Chairman $2,000.00 each
 Ordinary Directors  $1,000.00 each

Third Ordinary Resolution

That pursuant to section 10(6) (b) of the Registered Clubs Act, the members hereby approve that the 
payment of honorariums for the members of the Men’s Bowls Committee of the Club as determined by 
the Board of Directors provided that the total amount paid for the twelve (12) month period preceding the 
2024 Annual General Meeting does not exceed $6,000.00.
 

Fourth Ordinary Resolution

That pursuant to section 10(6) (b) of the Registered Clubs Act, the members hereby approve that the 
payment of honorariums for the members of the Women’s Bowls Committee of the Club as determined 
by the Board of Directors provided that the total amount paid for the twelve (12) month period preceding 
the 2024 Annual General Meeting does not exceed $6,000.00.

5.  Questions for the outgoing Board of Directors
6.  To re-affirm our Club Patrons Claire Brown and Bill Burges for the following as recommended by the 
      Board  of Directors.
7.  To deal by discussion only with such other business of which due notice is given.
8.  Election of Office Bearers
9.  To replace the retired Club Auditor of Rodney Smith from Northcorp, to Northcorp Accountants as the 
      Clubs Auditors.
10.  To deal by discussion only with any other business approved by the meeting of which due notice has 
      not been given.

PLEASE NOTE
•  Members are requested to ask questions regarding the Financial Report in writing and lodge those 
    questions with the Clubs Registered Office 50 Beach Street Harrington NSW 2427 14 days prior to 
    the Annual General Meeting. If you do not do this, it may not be possible to answer your question at the 
    meeting. 
•  To be passed an Ordinary Resolution must receive votes in its favour from not less than a simple 
    majority of those members who, being entitled to do so, vote in person at the meeting.
•  Hard copy of the Financial Report is available from the Office on request.
•  It will also be available on our website, www.clubharrington.com.au

By order of the Board
Michael Burgess ACCM, JP
General Manager



Chairman’s Report

It is my pleasure to report that we have had another good year financially as can be seen in the 
financial statement.

This excellent result was achieved by having a strong Management Team, a committed Board 
of Directors and you, our Members who continue to support the Club.

I was honoured to officiate at the naming of the “Morris Anthoney Green” during the year. It was 
a great sight to see all our bowlers in uniform on the green for this memorable event. Morris and 
his family were very appreciative of the day. 

Thank you to all our bowlers who play each week, my congratulations to those bowlers who 
participated in the state play offs at Warilla. A very good effort by all.

Thank you to the Presidents of the Ladies and Men’s Bowling Clubs and our other sub clubs 
and their committees for your efforts in organising the various events throughout the year.
My thanks also to the those who volunteer around the Club your contributions are valued.
As mentioned at our last AGM, the club has commenced a master plan, and we are pursuing 
these plans in detail. The Board will keep our members informed as we move forward with this 
project.

My condolences to all those who have lost loved ones throughout the year.   

Finally thank you to all our team members for your efforts in looking out for our community and 
our members throughout the year. 

Kerry McDonald
Chairman of the Board



General Manager’s
Report

It is with pleasure I present to the Members another pleasing result. The Club was able achieve a 
profit of $383,131 after depreciation which is up from the previous year by $250,476. 

The operating profit for the year was also a pleasing result of $842,815 before depreciation and 
amortisation, up significantly on last year, despite the difficult operating conditions of increased 
costs and political pressure to reform an industry that is still recovering from 24 months of 
uncertainty and closures.

The Board and Management are focused on continued improvement across all areas in the Club.  
These improvements included the car parking surface, the installation of new air conditioning, new 
state of the art lighting of the greens surfaces (to competition level) and ongoing updates to our 
gaming facilities and cash management systems. Already, this year we have updated the amenities 
in the caravan park. 

The planned infrastructure and modernisation, with architects BSPN, are going to see our Club 
in a position for a strong future for all our members and guests along with addressing the viewing 
area for bowls. This project is nearing presentation, and with the support of our members, 
commencement. 

I would like to thank the Board (Chairman Kerry McDonald, Vice Presidents Kelvin Sweetman and 
Allan Ross, along with Directors Margaret Hawkins, Ted Moore, Gary Johnson, and last but certainly 
not least our Treasurer Roger McElligott) as always, a huge effort this year. Your input into the 
Club’s direction is to be commended and greatly appreciated by myself and I am sure our Members 
and Staff. 

I personally also want to thank you for your trust, support, time, and dedication. It is easy to take it 
for granted, given that your time is voluntary! To your partners and family thank you for sharing them 
with us. 

To our members, thank you for your continued support, loyalty, and commitment to making this 
Club a great place. The Board, Management and Staff continue to do our best in what has been a 
tough couple of years, and we look forward to presenting you with exceptional customer service, 
experience, and value, and most importantly, our friendly smiles will always be here waiting to greet 
you!

To my staff across all departments, I thank-you for your support of our Club, its Members, and each 
other. You continue to respond to challenges during the year that have been thrown your way with 
professionalism and compassion. 

A special mention to the Club’s Catering team led by Tristan Burrows; thank you, for your efforts 
and commitment to the Club. The Catering team served 51,527 main meals and an additional 8,754 
entrées on top of their function responsibilities in the last year. 



To both our outgoing contractors Terry and Linda who managed the Caravan Park for the past 5 
years and Rob Gornell and his cleaning team who cleaned the club for the past 12 years, we wish 
you all the best for your future endeavours.

With these vacancies we welcome Paul and Maria in Caravan Park and the Bella Cleaning Group to 
the Club Harrington team. 

To the volunteers, on behalf of the Board of Directors, Staff, and Members, thank you. These people 
selflessly give up their time to ensure their Club, Bowls, Snooker, and many other causes around 
the Club run smoothly and successfully. Your contribution is greatly appreciated and a large part of 
our success, once again thank you!

My sincere sympathy is extended to the relatives and friends of those members who have passed 
away during the twelve months. My heart goes out to you all, may they rest in peace.

As the festive season will soon be with us, it is a time to catch up with loved ones and friends. If I 
don’t get the chance to in person, I wish you and your families a Merry Christmas and Happy New 
Year.

Regards 

Michael Burgess ACCM, JP
General Manager



Treasurer’s Report

I respectfully present the Treasurers Report of Harrington Bowling Club Ltd, for the year ending 
31 May 2023.

The Club made a profit this year of $383,997 an increase of $251,342 from (2022). Included in 
this was depreciation expense of $524K and long service leave provision. Both of these items 
are not payments from our funds, however each are providing for future cashflows when we 
need to replace capital items or when long service is used or paid out. 

Available Cash on Hand at years end was $2,046,013 a substantial increase from 2022.
The Club is in a very strong position with all capital items to date completed and a very buoyant 
cashflow I have budgeted for a slight increase in profits for the year ended 2024.  

Finally, I would like to Michael and his staff for their co-operation and assistance, also to my 
fellow Directors for their understanding and tireless work to develop the club to a new level. 

Regards

Roger McElligott
Treasurer
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Income Tax
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Corporations Act 2001
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Women’s Bowling Club Report
The past year has been very busy for the ladies’ club with a variety in games, dress up 
days, continued fund raising and support for the community fund. One very important 

occasion was president’s day for the past president, Fay, which gave us the opportunity to show our 
appreciation for her contributions over the previous 3 years.

The year finished on “a very high note” with 3 of our ladies and their manager participating in the state final 
for grade 6 open pennants. Congratulation to both the men and the women who took part in this event.

My congratulations to both women’s and men’s winners and runners up in Club Championships we 
continue to liaise with the men’s club and travelling bowlers: this is of benefit to the 3 clubs.
Thanks to the women ‘s club for their support during my first term in office and on behalf of my 
committee and members I would like to take this opportunity to acknowledge the support we receive 
from Chairman Kerry, Manager Michael, the Office and Bar Staff, Tristan and the Restaurant Staff. The 
greens are excellent and thanks to Chris who keeps them to a high standard. 

I look forward to the next 12 months and wish all aspects of the club every success.
Regards

Jessie Spencer
President HWBC

Travelling Bowler’s Report
We were able to have our Christmas Break-up day on the 11th December, 2022 a fun 

day was had by all.  We had 75 members for 2022-2023.

We had a visitation in January to Old Bar, however after our arrival the game was cancelled due to 
rain. Soldiers Point was due to visit in February, and they had to cancel due to Covid-19 worries, so 
we were able to get Taree West to come out for a game. Kew was to visit in March however we had to 
cancel and the visit has now been re-booked for October,2023. In May we had an In-House Twilight 
game using our new lights, a fun night was had by all. We are hoping to have a few more Twilight games 
before daylight saving comes into play. We had a great day visited by North Haven in June, 2023 and 
we travel to Taree West in July. Beresfield and Telarah still could not commit for this year, we will be 
trying again for 2024. 

 In October we had our annual trip away, which was to Tamworth. What a great trip visiting and playing    
bowls at South Tamworth, North Tamworth and Kootingal.  We are off to Yamba in October for our 
yearly trip away, playing at Yamba, Evans Head and Iluka Bowling Clubs.  I’m sure everyone will enjoy 
the fun and friendship.

On behalf of the traveling bowlers committee, we offer our condolences to all our members who have 
lost loved ones in the past twelve months.  Our thanks go to General Manager Michael, Chairman Kerry 
and the Board of Directors, for their continued support, thank you also to greenkeeper Chris, the bar, 
Tristan and catering staff and to you, our members without each of you we would not be successful.
Travelling Bowlers are all about enjoyment and most of all friendship. 

Pam House
Secretary of Travelling Bowlers



Harrington Men’s
Bowling Club Report

What a start of this year for me, I went from Vice President to President and then to Brad’s helper.

BUT what a fruitful year it has been, more positive than negative. The new Club shirts look fantastic out 
on the green and it was so good that they were distributed at no cost to our members.

The September Carnival last year went off very well. What a job Brad and all the Committee did to make 
it a success. But even better were the positive comments we received from our own members. The 
Committee work as volunteers so we very much appreciated that.
At Christmas the Ham and Pork day was very much enjoyed by everyone. It was the luck of the wheel 
and guess what, I won the pork.

It was great the lights were not only fixed but upgraded and we were able to play under them before the 
cold set in. They will be more utilised during the coming seasons.

Morrie Anthony’s day on the naming of the green was such a success, and it was great to see all the 
members both men and women support the day. I believe we made him proud. He put his farm up for 
collateral so the Club could be renovated in the early 1980’s. Thank you, Morrie, because we are all 
benefiting from your generosity. 

On the Sunday, the day before the May Carnival, our Grade 6 Open Pennants Side qualified to the 
State Championships. What an achievement and they all played very well throughout the competition. 
Thank you to Trevor Costa for organising the whole trip he only had 7 weeks from winning the zone to 
travelling to state in Warilla.

Then it was straight into the May Carnival. Seven days of full-on concentration to make it a success 
and from the feedback from everyone it was a success. Mistakes were made but they were fixed very 
quickly.

To our two new Committee people thank you for stepping up and to our old dogs I just want to say 
Thank you because without you it would be a same old Club.

To all our sponsors: Club Harrington and all associated Kerry his Directors, Michael, CK 
CONSTRUCTIONS, Chrisso’s Meats, The Professionals without you we would find it very hard to be a 
successful Men’s Bowling club.
 
Thankyou 

Paul Dodd
Men’s President
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